BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO



PATRICK KENNEDY SUPERVISOR SECOND DISTRICT

PHIL SERNA SUPERVISOR FIRST DISTRICT

January 9, 2023

Dear Old Florin Town Community,

Public Meetings for Old Florin Town Septic-to-Sewer Conversion Project

The Old Florin Town Septic-to-Sewer Conversion Project is a unique opportunity to bring public sewer service to the community—with little or <u>no cost</u> to connect for participating homeowners. Since 2018, the Sacramento Area Sewer District (SacSewer) has been working with the State of California to secure grant funding for the project. While the community was not prioritized for funding in previous years, there is still a chance the project will receive funding in the future.

We invite you to attend a public meeting on Wednesday, January 25, where SacSewer will discuss the status of the project. For those who cannot make the in-person meeting, <u>SacSewer will also offer a Zoom virtual meeting on Thursday</u>, <u>February 2</u>. Both meetings are from 6 to 8 p.m. Please see the enclosed information for more details.

Your participation in these meetings will help SacSewer assess if there is enough interest from property owners to construct this important project. While connecting to sewer is voluntary, grant opportunities like this are not likely to be available in the future. If the project gets built, property owners with existing septic systems who have chosen not to connect to sewer may eventually be required to connect (at their own expense) if their septic system breaks down.

There is still much work to be done, but with enough community participation and support, reliable sewer service for Old Florin Town could soon be on its way. Thank you for your patience, and we hope to see you at one of the meetings.

Sincerely,

Patrick Kennedy Supervisor, 2nd District Phil Serna Supervisor, 1st District